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Question 

 

“Will the Minister advise whether she is considering following the example of the UK Government by 

proposing the increase of stamp duty surcharge on additional dwellings to 5 per cent and if not, why not?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

The Minister has no plans to follow the example of the UK Government and increase the level of the 3% 

higher rate of Stamp Duty on buy-to-let (etc) properties.  It is clear that some members of the Assembly 

are concerned about the current 3% rate; the current levels of demand for dwellings; and the current state 

of the property-development industry and construction more generally.   

 

The Budget 2025 debate includes two amendments (Amendment 25 and 28) which relate to a proposed 

stamp duty holiday for 2025. The Council of Ministers are opposing Amendment 25 but amending 

Amendment 28 to lower the surcharge for additional dwellings from 3% to 2%.  

 

 

 


